

## February 9, 2018

Mr. Samir Y. Ghosn, MS, PE, CBO

Case No.:

112-09-1324S

Deputy Community Development Director

Community Name:

Newport Beach,

City of Newport Beach

California

100 Civic Center Drive Newport Beach, CA 92660

Community No:

060227

RE: California Coastal Analysis and Mapping Project / Open Pacific Coast Study

Dear Mr. Ghosn:

The Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) has received your additional data response, dated February 1, 2018, for the Preliminary Flood Insurance Rate Map (FIRM) and Flood Insurance Study (FIS) report for the City of Newport Beach, dated August 15, 2016. Your additional data response letter and associated data included additional data requested by FEMA on November 21, 2017.

FEMA will evaluate the issues raised in the referenced additional data response. If additional information is required to resolve the appeal, FEMA will contact your community. If you have additional questions, please contact Ed Curtis of our FEMA staff in Oakland, California, either by telephone at (510) 627-7207 or by e-mail at Edward. Curtis@fema.dhs.gov.

Sincerely,

Juliette Hayes, Chief

Risk Analysis Branch

cc:

The Honorable Kevin Muldoon, Mayor, City of Newport Beach

Dave Kiff, City Manager

Seimone Jurjis, Community Development Director & Floodplain Administrator James Eto, State NFIP Coordinator, California Department of Water Resources